THE FEAST OF ALL SAINTS OF NORTH AMERICA

On the second Sunday after Pentecost, each local Orthodox Church commemorates all the saints, known and unknown, who have shone forth in its territory. Accordingly, the Orthodox Church in America remembers the saints of North America on this day. 

Saints of all times, and in every country are seen as the fulfillment of God's promise to redeem fallen humanity. Their example encourages us to "lay aside every weight, and the sin which so easily besets us" and to "run with patience the race that is set before us" (Hebrews 12:1). The saints of North America also teach us how we should live, and what we must expect to endure as Christians 

Although it is a relatively young church, the Orthodox Church in America has produced saints in nearly all of the six major categories of saints: Apostles (and Equals of the Apostles); Martyrs (and Confessors); Prophets; Hierarchs; Monastic Saints; and the Righteous. Prophets, of course, lived in Old Testament times and predicted the coming of Christ. 

The first Divine Liturgy in what is now American territory (northern latitude 58 degrees, 14 minutes, western longitude 141 degrees) was celebrated on July 20, 1741, the Feast of the Prophet Elias, aboard the ship Peter under the command of Vitus Bering. Hieromonk Hilarion Trusov and the priest Ignatius Kozirevsky served together on that occasion. Several years later, the Russian merchant Gregory I. Shelikov visited Valaam monastery, suggesting to the abbot that it would be desirable to send missionaries to Russian America. 

On September 24, 1794, after a journey of 7,327 miles (the longest missionary journey in Orthodox history) and 293 days, a group of monks from Valaam arrived on Kodiak Island in Alaska. The mission was headed by Archimandrite Joasaph, and included Hieromonks Juvenal, Macarius, and Athanasius, the Hierodeacons Nectarius and Stephen, and the monks Herman and Joasaph. St Herman of Alaska (December 13, August 9), the last surviving member of the mission, fell asleep in the Lord in 1837. Throughout the Church's history, the seeds of faith have always been watered by the blood of the martyrs. The Protomartyr Juvenal was killed near Lake Iliamna by natives in 1799, thus becoming the first Orthodox Christian to shed his blood for Christ in the New World. In 1816, St Peter the Aleut was put to death by Spanish missionaries in California when he refused to convert to Roman Catholicism. 

Missionary efforts continued in the nineteenth century, with outreach to the native peoples of Alaska. Two of the most prominent laborers in Christ's Vineyard were St Innocent Veniaminov (March 31 and October 6) and St Jacob Netsvetov (July 26), who translated Orthodox services and books into the native languages. Father Jacob Netsvetev died in Sitka in 1864 after a life of devoted service to the Church. Father John Veniaminov, after his wife's death, received monastic tonsure with the name Innocent. He died in 1879 as the Metropolitan of Moscow. 

As the nineteenth century was drawing to a close, an event of enormous significance for the North American Church took place. On March 25, 1891, Bishop Vladimir went to Minneapolis to receive St Alexis Toth (May 7) and 361 of his parishioners into the Orthodox Church. This was the beginning of the return of many Uniates to Orthodoxy. 

St Tikhon (Belavin), the future Patriarch of Moscow (April 7, October 9), came to America as bishop of the diocese of the Aleutians and Alaska in September 1898. As the only Orthodox bishop on the continent, St Tikhon traveled extensively throughout North America in order to minister to his widely scattered and diverse flock. He realized that the local church here could not be a permanent extension of the Russian Church. Therefore, he focused his efforts on giving the American Church a diocesan and parish structure which would help it mature and grow. 


St Tikhon returned to Russia in 1907, and was elected as Patriarch of Moscow ten years later. He died in 1925, and for many years his exact burial place remained unknown. St Tikhon's grave was discovered on February 22, 1992 in the smaller cathedral of Our Lady of the Don in the Don Monastery when a fire made renovation of the church necessary. 

St Raphael of Brooklyn (February 27) was the first Orthodox bishop to be consecrated in North America. Archimandrite Raphael Hawaweeny was consecrated by Bishop Tikhon and Bishop Innocent (Pustynsky) at St Nicholas Cathedral in New York on March 13, 1904. As Bishop of Brooklyn, St Raphael was a trusted and capable assistant to St Tikhon in his archpastoral ministry. St Raphael reposed on February 27, 1915. 

The first All American Council took place March 5-7, 1907 at Mayfield, PA, and the main topic was "How to expand the mission." Guidelines and directions for missionary activity, and statutes for the administrative structure of parishes were also set forth. 

In the twentieth century, in the aftermath of the Russian Revolution, countless men, women, and children received the crown of martyrdom rather than renounce Christ. Sts John Kochurov (October 31) and Alexander Hotovitzky (December 4 and August 7) both served the Church in North America before going back to Russia. St John became the first clergyman to be martyred in Russia on October 31, 1917 in St Petersburg. St Alexander Hotovitzky, who served in America until 1914, was killed in 1937. 

In addition to the saints listed above, we also honor those saints who are known only to God, and have not been recognized officially by the Church. As we contemplate the lives of these saints, let us remember that we are also called by God to a life of holiness.

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Rejoice, O continent of North America, illumined by the Holy Gospel. 
Rejoice, every province, state, city, and town, which raised up citizens of the heavenly Kingdom. 
Rejoice, our venerable Father Herman, first Saint of our land. Rejoice, O Martyrs Juvenal and Peter, 
for your blood has watered the seed of faith planted in Alaska.  Rejoice, O holy Hierarchs: Innocent, Tikhon and Nicholas, Rejoice, O holy Father Alexis and you righteous priests,  Rejoice, All Saints of North America,  for your light has shone forth to the ends of the earth.  We beseech you to pray to Christ our God that our souls may be saved.

{Taken from the Stikhera on Lord, I Call}

ALL SAINTS OF NORTH AMERICA, PRAY UNTO GOD FOR US!

Second Sunday after Pentecost
Come Follow Me

Matthew 4:18-23

From The Explanation of the Gospel of St. Matthew

by Blessed Theophylact, Archbishop of Ochrid and Bulgaria

18-19. As He was walking by the Sea of Galilee, He saw two brethren, Simon called Peter, and Andrew his brother, casting a net into the sea: for they were fishermen; and He saith unto them. 

These two had been disciples of John, and while John was still living they had approached Christ. But when they saw John arrested, they returned again to their fishing, and so Christ comes, fishing for them, and says:

19-20. Come follow Me and I will make you fishers of men. And they straightway left their nets, and followed Him. 

Behold obedient men, who followed Him immediately. From this it is clear that this is the second time that He called them. For they had been taught by Christ on a previous occasion [see Jn. 1:35-42], then left Him, and when they saw Him again followed Him readily.

21. And going on from thence, He saw two other brethren, James the son of Zebedee, and John his brother, in a boat with Zebedee their father. 

It is the greatest of virtues to care for one’s father in his old age, and for the father to be supported by the just labors of his sons. Mending their nets. They were poor and as they were unable to buy new nets, they were stitching together their old ones.

22. And they immediately left the boat and their father, and followed Him. 

It appears that Zebedee did not believe and it is for this reason that they left him. Do you see when it becomes necessary to leave one’s father? When the father becomes an impediment to virtue and reverence for God. When James and John saw the first two follow Christ, they rightly followed Christ as well, imitating their good example.

23. And Jesus went about all Galilee, teaching in their synagogues, and preaching the Gospel of the kingdom.
Jesus enters the synagogues of the Hebrews to show that He is not opposed to the law. And healing every disease and every infirmity among the people. He begins with miracles, to give credibility to what He teaches. By disease is meant chronic illness, and by infirmity, a temporary bodily disorder.

ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR ST. GEORGE ORTHODOX CHURCH

ST. GEORGE ORTHODOX CHURCH

2 Nottingham Terrace – Buffalo, NY

www.stgeorgebuffalo.com     jvansuch@hotmail.com / 716.875.4222
CALENDAR OF SERVICES/EVENTS FOR JULY 2019

(Church School Outreach Ministry Project: School Backpacks for Salvation Army: July and August)

   7-13 – Fr. Jason away at St. Andrew Camp

        9 –   Mats for Mission Outreach Ministry Project (6:30 to 8:00 PM)

      10 –  Monthly Dinner at Kevin Guest House (5:30-7:30 PM)  

     15 –Monthly Community Healing Prayer Service– 6:30 PM 

21 – Annual Service for The Blessing of Vehicles

        Brief Parish Council Meeting during Coffee Hour

26 – Feast of St. Jacob of Alaska/St. Paraskeva of Rome

        Akathist Service at 9:00 AM

27 – Feast of St. Panteleimon

         Moleben Service in honor of St. Panteleimon – 3:30 PM

          Great Vespers – 4:00 PM

Saturday – Great Vespers at 4:00 PM

Sunday – Divine Liturgy at 10:00 AM

          Matins at 9:00 AM – Sunday July 7 

          Hours at 9:40 AM – Sunday July 14

          Matins at 9:00 AM – Sunday July 21

          General Confession at 9:30 AM – July 28

Daily Matins (9:00 AM)                         Little Compline (6:00 PM)
Tuesday July 2-16-23-30                        Wednesday July 17-24-31  

Akathist Service (9:00 AM)                         

Thursday July 11-18-25                      

PARISH THEME FOR 2018: Orthodox Christian Stewardship

Orthodox Christian Stewardship is a way of life, which acknowledges accountability, reverence, and responsibility before God. A primary goal of Stewardship is to promote spiritual growth and strengthen faith. Becoming a Steward begins when we believe in God, to whom we give our love, loyalty and trust and act on those beliefs. As Stewards, we affirm that every aspect of our lives comes as a gift from Him. Stewardship calls on the faithful to cheerfully offer back to God a portion of the gifts with which they have been blessed. Orthodox Christian Stewardship is a way of life, which acknowledges accountability, reverence, and responsibility before God by teaching and giving examples of a virtuous life to all (St. John Chrysostom). A primary goal of Stewardship is to strengthen our understanding of the teachings and dogmas of The Orthodox Faith through supporting the work of The Church. This can be found in The Divine Services as reiterated by St. John of San Francisco:” The Divine Services in their composition contain all the fullness of the dogmatic teaching of the Church and set forth the path of salvation.” Fulfilling our responsibility of continual learning begins when we believe in God, to whom we give our love, loyalty and trust and act on those beliefs. Through being Stewards of the Gospel and of The Orthodox Church, Education calls on the faithful to cheerfully receive instruction given to the Church by Our Lord, Holy Scripture, The Divine Services, and The Holy Fathers of the Church.  Through Orthodox Christian Stewardship, The Church promotes spiritual growth and strengthened faith and calls on all of us to bring the faith and love of Our Lord to every aspect of our lives as gifts from Him through our time, talents, and treasures. During this year, let us come together as a parish family and recommit ourselves to both spiritual growth of our Life in Christ as well as through Orthodox Christian Stewardship by attending the Divine Services, attending the many opportunities of Education for both Adults and Children through Retreats, gatherings, and fellowship and by supporting our Parish in her many endeavors throiugh which, by the Grace of God, we will bring the light and love of Our Lord to all! 

Remember our Loved Ones during Our Daily Prayers

‘Assuredly, I say to you, inasmuch as you did it to one of the 

least of these My brethren, you did it to Me.’

{Matt. 25:40}

As we say our daily prayers, let us also take time out to remember our loved ones who are homebound, who are in hospitals and who are in nursing homes.  Let us remember them that GOD will continue to watch over them and protect them.  Also, during the Year, let us take to either send them a card, give them a call, or visit them to let them know how much we love them, how much we remember them, and how much we pray for them.  

For a list of our Parish Shut-Ins, please refer to the below list.

If anyone has any questions or would like to add someone to our List of Parish Shut-Ins, please see or contact Fr. Jason.  May God continue to bless you and guide you!

ST. GEORGE ORTHODOX CHURCH PARISH SHUT-INS (2019)

Mr. Albert Fadell                               Mr. Frank Salvamoser                                    Reader Victor Shanchuk
Elderwood Assisted Living               147 West Hazeltine Avenue                              495 Lafayette Avenue
5271 Main Street                                Kenmore, NY 14217                                                  Buffalo, NY 14222
Williamsville, NY 14221                   716.875.9503                                                              716.881.3096
317.376.2562                                              
Mrs. Luba Japadjief                           Mrs. Catherine Tony                         

189 Tremaine Ave.                            274 Wadsworth Ave.                        

Kenmore, NY 14217                         Tonawanda, NY 14150                     

716.876.6823                                     716.695.3068                                     
Mrs. Mary Massey                            Mr. Miro Gergoff       
3192 Amsdell Road                          508 Massachusetts Avenue

Hamburg, NY 14075                        Buffalo, NY 14213

716.649.4029   

Hearts for the Homeless Monthly Collection

We also have on-going collections for Hearts for the Homeless Program which is a mobile soup kitchen/thrift shop that feeds the poor and chronic homeless on the street. Characterized by a profound spiritual motivation. The program offers nourishing food, as well as clothing, pertinent information regarding area services, companionship and hope for the future. 

For more information about Hearts for Homeless, please visit their website: http://heartsforthehomeless.org Items may be brought and placed in the bin located in the Parish Fellowship Hall or for a small donation of $2/can we can place one of the items in the Parish Fellowship Hall in the bin. 

Please bring these items to church and place them in the collection bin located in the Parish Fellowship Hall.  Once a month, Barbarba will take these items down to the Hearts for Homeless.  Thank you for your continued love, generosity and prayerful support. May God continue to richly bless and guide you.

JUNE COLLECTION: 
**Collection Goal is: 35 **

This month we are collecting Sandwich Cookies and Sandwich Baggies. They can be a variety of cookies. Feel free to bring your donation and place them in the bin located in the Parish Fellowship Hall.  We will also have Sandwich Cookies and Sandwich Baggies available for a donation of $1.00/can. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

HomeSpace Monthly Collection

HomeSpace is a local community organization ministering to local teens and pre-teen moms which provides comprehensive care to 14-21 yr old moms (providing those essential items necessary for caring for their children: diapers, baby wipes, baby food, clothing (infants through 7/8 years old). Homespace Corporation supports at-risk young women to achieve independence two generations at a time. We have begun a partnership with HomeSpace as part of our continued on-going outreach parish ministry.  For more information about HomeSpace, please visit their website: http://www.homespacecorp.org Please bring these items to church and place them in the collection bin located in the Parish Fellowship Hall.  Once a month, Fr. Jason will take these items down to HomeSpace.  Thank you for your continued love, generosity and prayerful support. May God continue to richly bless and guide you.

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Buffalo City Mission Monthly Collections
We have our on-going collection for The Buffalo City Mission which exists to meet the spiritual and practical needs of the poor through the demonstration of the love and preaching of the Gospel of Jesus Christ in providing love, care, shelter, food, and other means necessary to those in need.

We also have on-going collections for Hearts for the Homeless Program which is a mobile soup kitchen/thrift shop that feeds the poor and chronic homeless on the street. Characterized by a profound spiritual motivation. The program offers nourishing food, as well as clothing, pertinent information regarding area services, companionship and hope for the future.

Please refer to the list of items below: (canned goods, hygiene products, feminine products, socks, underwear, undershirts, etc).  Items may be brought and placed in the bin located in the Parish Fellowship Hall. For more information about Buffalo City Mission, please visit their website: www.buffalocitymission.org
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
St. George Orthodox Church Outreach Ministry: Mats for a Mission

Tuesday July 9, 2019

6:30 PM

Pizza and Salad and Working Party making Mats for Mission

Plenty of Food for Everyone! Fun for all ages!  

Hands on Mat Making for ALL ages!

We will need assistance with cutting the bags into loops and joining the loops into “plarn”!!

Barbara Kuvshinoff serves as our liaison to the Mats for a Mission group and coordinate any efforts we would like to put forth. For more information feel free to call or email Barbara (553-5722) Barbara.kuvshinoff@gmail.com. Also for video demonstrations or more information google the Facebook page Mats for a Mission.
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Monthly Parish Dinners at Kevin Guest House 

(every 2nd Wednesday of the Month)

KEVIN GUEST HOUSE 782 Ellicott Street ~ Buffalo, NY

Wednesday July 10, 2019

Meet at Church at 5:00 PM   ~~~ Serve Dinner at Kevin Guest House: 5:30 to 7:30 PM

If anyone would like to help out or assist in any way (providing side dishes, 

coming and helping out with the dinner), please see or contact Fr. Jason.

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

PARISH QUARTERLY REPOaSRT

SUNDAY JUNE 30, 2019

During Coffee Hour on Sunday June 30, we will have our Parish Quarterly Report during which we will be discussing and reviewing the following areas of our parish:

Pastor’s Report
a. Update on Parishioners

b. Update on Parish Life (Liturgical, Spiritual, Administrative)

Financial Report
a. Quarterly Financial Report

b. Fundraisers

c. Stewardship

Parish Council Report 
a. Projects

b. Updates 

Please plan on staying as we come together as a parish family to discuss the life and mission of our beloved parish.  If anyone has any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to let myself or Amil or any member of the parish council know.  Thank you for your continued prayerful support. May God continue to bless and 

guide you, your families and our entire parish family. 

ST. GEORGE ORTHODOX CHURCH BOOK CLUB

Join us at Spot Coffee on Hertel Ave (1406 Hertel Ave Buffalo) on Sundays from 5:00-6:30 pm. as we read and discuss Orthodox spiritual enrichment books while enjoying fellowship with one another.  So bring your tablet, smart phone, or laptop because we will have access to free wifi. We are reading: ‘For The Life of The World” by Fr. Alexander Schmemann
*Please refer to our parish website (www.stgeorgebuffalo.com)

 for dates of when the Book Club meets: Next Meeting Sunday July 14, 2019
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
If you would like to order any of the books on our reading list, please see or contact Andrea or Dave Chmiel (St. George Bookstore Coordinators) as they will be ordering these books for us through our bookstore account with St. Tikhon’s Monastery Press. 

If anyone has any questions, please do not hesitate to see or contact Fr. Jason.

 Looking forward to coming together for Christian fellowship, learning and discussion. 

May God continue to bless you and keep you always in His Loving Care!

